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Comments for Public Posting: Restaurants and food delivery apps should default to no single-use
accessories for orders, unless the customer requests them.
Switching to foodware accessories “upon request” reduces
unnecessary waste and saves restaurants money. Los Angeles has
done this before with straws on request. At a time when local
restaurants and small businesses are struggling to stay open, we
see this as a simple solution to cut down on excess costs as well as
plastic pollution. I support these ordinances as a win-win for our
LA communities, businesses, and environment.??



